
 

• 

• –

• 

–

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 



The Year 1 Team 

Glennie Class – Miss Simons, Mrs Henderson and Mrs Sullivan 

Di Vinci Class – Mrs O’Hagan and Miss Elliot 

 

Mr Davies and Mrs Davies will continue to teach the children PE on Thursday morning.  

Please ensure that your child comes into school on their PE day wearing suitable PE kit and that they are dressed appropriately for all types 

of weather. 

Updates/Reminders: 

• Your child will have a new reading book once a week. Please read this with them at home as often as you can and record any 

reading that you have done with them in their yellow Reading Records. They do not always have to read their school book if they 

would like to read a different book but their school books are given to them based on their current reading levels – building on 

their Phonics skills, spelling patterns and reading skills. Reading is a crucial part of our children’s development and it benefits all 

areas of learning. We visit the library on Tuesday afternoons to change our library books. Please ensure that your child’s 

reading book, library book and yellow Reading Records are brought to school with them every day. 

• Children must bring a named water bottle to school with them each day – this must not be juice or other liquids. 

• If you have any questions or queries, please email us at: yearone@lingsprimary.org.uk and we will try to get back to you as soon 

as possible. 

• As we continue to build on the basic skills, please try to support your child by reading and practicing their sounds regularly, 

practicing reading and writing their common exception words (Year 1 Spellings) and counting to and from 100 – in 1s, 2s, 5s and 

10s. 

We look forward to another fantastic term with our Year 1 children, 

Many thanks, 

 

The Year 1 Team

mailto:yearone@lingsprimary.org.uk

